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St Paul’s College News 

Year 12 Class of 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Government House: 

Maddy Kirshner of Year 

11 attended and spoke at 

a Government House  

reception recently, where 

she met the Governor of 

NSW and representatives 

of the Young Endeavour 

and the Bush Children’s 

Education Foundation. 
Photos below middle and 

right. 

Royal Melbourne Show:  

Aliah McDonnell (right), 
Year 11, has placed 3rd in 
short wool sheep judging, 
2nd in long wool sheep 
judging and 2nd in overall 
senior judging at the Royal 
Melbourne Show!   

2019 College Captains (Left): Joshua Lieschke (VC), Nathaniel 
Wenke (C), Georgia Papworth (C) and Isabelle Cottrell (VC). 

CIS Athletics 

Congratulations to Hunter Galvin (right), 
Year 8, who travelled to Sydney recently to 
compete at the CIS Athletics in the 100m 
and High Jump events. Hunter's  
performance in both events earned him a 
7th place, which is an outstanding  
achievement at the State Level of  
Independent Schools. 

Hunter was also Runner-Up in the Hume 
Football League Under 14s Best and Fairest. 
Congratulations Hunter! 

2019 College Leaders: 

Sports Captain Morgan Archer 

House Captains Leidig: Sophie 
Scheetz, Imogen Cameron, Jack 
Wiesner, Tom Parker. 

House Captains Kavel: Tierney 

Hamilton, Dana Williams, David 

Ham, Adrian Ronnfeldt. 

Above: The SPC tent at the 
Henty Machinery Field days. 
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Your November 2018 community newsletter 

RWW GIANTS 
FOOTBALL & 
NETBALL  
WINNERS 2018 

Senior Football 

Best & Fairest: Chris 
Duck Runners Up: Mitch 

Thomas  

Most Improved: Lewis 
McRae Most Consistent: 

Brian Lieschke 

Coaches: Justin Gordon 
Goal Kicking: Myles  

Aalbers 

Reserves 

Best & Fairest: Sam 
Gifford Runners Up: Luke 

Holman  

Most Improved: Matt  

Wegener 

Most Consistent: Nathan 

Wenke 

Coaches: Andrew Waite
  

   

Best Under 21 Player – 
Des Kennedy Memorial 

Trophy: Mitch Thomas 

Merv Neagle Award:

 Lewis McRae 

Club Person of the 
Year:   

Ian Kreutzberger 

A Grade Netball 

Best & Fairest: Jessica 
Kotzur Runners Up: 

April Lieschke 

Coaches: Amanda 

McCall 

B Grade Netball 

Best & Fairest: Briana 

Higgins 

Runners Up: Sarah 

Mathews 

Coaches: Sophia  
Kohlhagen 

    

C Grade Netball 

Best & Fairest: Aleisha 
Kleinert  

  

Runners Up: Caitlyn 
Wardius & Matara  

Cannon 

Coaches: Emma Clark 

 C Reserve Netball 

Best & Fairest: Olivia 
Merriman 
   

Runners Up: Brittney 

Sheridan 

Coaches: Stephanie 

Hodgson 

 

Other awards awarded 
at Hume League Vote 
Count Presentation 

Netball Club  

Champions     

Rand Walbundrie Walla  

Giants 

Club Volunteer of 2018 

Janelle Garlick 

Merit Award of Years 
Service 

Ian Kreuztberger 

A Grade B& F League-

Jessica Kotzur 

B Grade B & F League 

Brianna Higgins 

Juniors Presentation 

Awards 2018 

  

NETBALL 

 16 & Under Best &  

Fairest: Laura Kotzur 

14 & Under Best &  

Fairest: Nikita Clancy 

12 & Under Best &  

Fairest: Rori Kohlhagen 

16 & Under Runners 

Up:  Alyssa Lieschke  

14 & Under Runners Up : 

Madison Lieschke  

12 & Under Runners Up: 

Alisha VanDerventer 

16 & Under Coaches 

Award: Kelsey Lieschke 

14 & Under Coaches 

Award: Madeline Watkins 

12 & Under Coaches 

Award: Emma Seidel 

Young Achiever:  Kelsey 

Lieschke 

FOOTBALL 

Under 17s Best &  

Fairest: Jake Thomas 

Under 14s Best &  

Fairest: Nathan Wardius 

Under 17s Runners Up:  

Ty Voss 

Under 14s Runners Up: 

Jack Kotzur 

James McRae trophy: 

Charlie Seidel 

Under 17s Most  
Consistent: Joshua 

Lieschke 

Under 17s Most  
Improved: Jackson 

Lezius 

Under 14s Most  
Consistent: Nate  

Kohlhagen 

Under 14s Most  

Improved: Konrad Wright 

Under 17s Coaches 

Award: Corey Hogan 

Under 14s Coaches 

Award: Declan Clancy 

 

 

Above right (from top): Brian Lieschke, 
Nathan Wenke, Olivia Merriman, Janelle 
Garlick. Above left: Ty Voss.  
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The German Display Wagon Rerun Story– by the Walla German Wagon Committee 

Well, this Wagon got a new lease of life after spending listless time in its display shed. 

Firstly we pushed it out of it comfort zone over  
towards the church (no horses) for a special photo  
and story  that was printed in the October issue of 
“Outback Magazine”. 

The next important request by the Jindera 150  
celebration committee was for the Walla Wagon to 
lead their street parade on Saturday, September 
29th. 

Our Walla Wagon committee gave the four-wheeler 
a 100,000km service & clean-up. 

Our horse supplier/operator Julie Barber scheduled some training runs through Walla Walla to 
ensure a trouble-free operation for the horses and wagon. Then it was off to the Walbundrie 
show on Monday, October 1st. 

 

The training runs through town were a great experience for the passengers, driver and the  
horses. There were good offers of special proteins for the hard-working horses. 

 

 

 

Pastor Dan Mueller with the Wagon at the church. 

The Walla Wagon leading the Jindera parade. The Wagon in front of Wagner’s store at Jindera. 

Kim Lieschke offering  fuel at the local petrol station. The Cappuccinos on offer by DJ’s Fine Fast Food. 
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Billabong High School News 

Senior Citizens 

On Tuesday 2nd of October, members and guests travelled to  
Yarrawonga to visit and lunch at Byramine Homestead on the Murray 
Valley Highway. Our first stop was the chocolate factory at Corowa 
where we enjoyed morning tea, scones with jam & cream, tea & 
coffee, then on to the homestead. 

Byramine Cottage was built in 1842 by explorer Hamilton Hume for 
his widowed sister-in-law Elizabeth and her 9 children. The most 
unique aspect of the homestead design is the octagonal rooms  
enabling a clear view when under attack. A light lunch was enjoyed.  

Our next stop was a visit to Rich Glen Olive Estate with lots of lovely 

things to look at and buy. Then it was on to home after a very  

enjoyable day. The next meeting is the 5th of November at 1.30pm at 

the Bowling Club. The guest speaker is Leeny Mason, the community 

exercise instructor. New members are welcome to join us for a great 

time together. –Dorothy Cremer. 

Red Cross 

There’s been much discussion on the final 

arrangements for the Melbourne Cup  

luncheon to be held at the Bowling Club on 

Tuesday 6th November at 12 noon. There 

will be a raffle, lucky door prizes and a 

sweep. Love to see you there! RSVP 26th of 

October to Dorothy Cremer on 6029 2120 

or Karen Ofak on 0419 699 159.  

It was also decided to decorate a float for 

the 150th town anniversary. Ideas and help 

will be needed and appreciated.  

Memberships are now due. Our next  

meeting is 24th of October at the Baptist 

Church Hall at 2pm with the Zone  

representative attending. – Dorothy Cremer 

Top left: 
Year 12 
Class of 
2018 

Bottom 
left:  
Winners of 
Sports  
Assembly 

Bottom right: 2019 School captains: Zali 
Lieschke and George Leov. Vice captains: 
Jack Retallick and Charlee Kleine. 
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Walla Walla Public School News  

 

Amazing National Assessment Program for Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) results 

This year's NAPLAN results are outstanding! Our staff and students have strived to achieve a 
school average for Year 3 in the top two bands for Reading, 
Spelling, Grammar & Punctuation, Writing and Numeracy. Our 
school average for Year 5 is also in the top two bands for Reading 
and Spelling and the top third band for Grammar & Punctuation, 
Writing and Numeracy which is the noticeable improvement we 
were working towards. Congratulations to our teachers and  
students. Our Director of Public Schools NSW is very proud of our 
remarkable results which are the direct result of the Literacy and 
Numeracy Programs we have running in the school in collaboration 
with the Walbundrie Small Schools Network. Proud member of the 
Morgan Learning Community. 

Artists wanted 
We are calling for any local artists interested in volunteering their 
time to help our school create a community mural at the front of 
WWPS. We would like to have local artists work with students to 
create a mural showing our strong links to Gum Swamp and our 
natural environment. We will be working on Marine Ply and  
attaching this to the wall. For more information, please contact us on 6029 2253. 

Little Learners 
Those interested in starting Kindergarten at Walla Walla Public School in 2019 are invited to attend our ‘Little 
Learners’ program starting soon. The program will be run every Monday for six weeks, starting on 29th October. 
Interested parents or guardians can contact the school on 6029 2253 to arrange a tour of the school and have 
any questions answered.  

Walbundrie Show 
Four of our students recently did very well at the Walbundrie Show. Evie Torrens came 1st in the Junior Open 
Section, while Riley Glasgow, Emily Glasgow, and Adelaide Phegan were Highly Commended for their 'Lost in 
Space' pictures. Congratulations! 

 Marvellous Mathletics results 
Three of our students, Evie Torrens, Bill Phegan, and Grace Castello, have recently been recognised for their  
excellent results in the popular Mathletics program. This program is designed for all learning styles and helps 
students feel confident and motivated to think critically, make learning choices, seek help when they need it 
and reflect on their learning by being able to visually track their progress. Congratulations Evie, Bill, and Grace! 

 

Our outstanding NAPLAN achievers: 
(back) Lily Trimble, Petrea Ofak, Harry 

Feuerherdt, Alyssa Rilotta, Akira 
Noonan, and (front) Isaac Lieschke, Bill 
Phegan, Elka Torrens, Olivia Odewahn, 

and Grace Castello.  

As there are only a few spare copies of the Newsletter left after delivery, could anyone who doesn`t need their 
paper copy please drop it into  the Walla Post Office (either outside in the mail slot or inside on the spare  
newsletters pile on the counter), so others may read it too. Thank you—Newsletter Committee 

L: Our Walbundrie Show participants 
Emily Glasgow, Adelaide Phegan, 
Riley Glasgow, and Evie Torrens. 

 

R: Our super Mathletes Bill Phegan, 
Grace Castello, and Evie Torrens.  

3 

The project can be broken down into two stages: 

Stage one: construct standards—compliant kiosk, including steel frame, horizontal orb cladding, insulated walls 
and roof, roller doors for food service area, accessible entrances, and new internal furniture. 

Stage two: construct function and amenities adjacent to kiosk, to be completed in a similar building style as the 
kiosk. All aspects of the upgrade will also require sewerage, drainage, water, and gas service support. 
          -  Greater Hume Shire Council 

Grant successful for Walla Walla Sportsground, new function Rooms, Kiosk & Amenities 

Stage 2—Function Room Stage 1—Kiosk 

Hume Medical Centre - Walla Walla 

For the week beginning 15th November we will only be available on the Monday as Doctor will be attending a 
conference. HOWEVER… 

We would like to advise our patients that from the 22nd of November we will be offering 

4 Days per week, every week.  

Mondays: 9am- 2pm 

Tuesdays: closed 

Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays: 12pm-5pm 

For all appointments with Dr Wah please call 02 6036 2952 and let us know you would like an appointment in 

Walla Walla. 

Social Tennis: As the weather warms up we will be 

starting at 9am from the beginning of November - every 

Tuesday at the town courts. All welcome. 

Table Tennis: Check with Kevin (6029 2583) or Marj 

(6029 2240) if you are interested in a game at the Lutheran 

Hall on the 1st or 3rd Wednesday of the month. 

Bi-Centennial Park: October 31st and November 28th, 

both at 8.30am to enjoy the cool of the morning. There is 

always a job to be done. "Many hands make light work". 

Let's work together to keep the garden looking good. 
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WAW Opening Hours:  
Monday-Thursday: 12.30-4.30pm.  

Friday am: 11am-12.30pm (closed for lunch 12.30-

1.30pm).   Friday pm: 1.30-5.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Walla Walla Community Hall 72/74 Commercial Street, Walla 
Walla  

Operating weekly: Monday to Thursday  

Mobile Childcare:8:30am – 5:00pm  

Preschool Program: Tuesday & Wednesday| 9:00am 
– 4:30pm  

We currently have vacancies in our Junior and Preschool 
program. If you would like more information about the new 
Child Care Subsidy or enrolment packages please come and 
visit us at the Walla Community Hall or contact our main 
office. Please phone our office on: (02) 6056 4399 or 
email at: admin@ceyc.com.au  for further information, 
enrolment packages and bookings. 

 

For all your REAL ESTATE needs 

Contact JEFF GROSSE real estate 

in conjunction with ELDERS rural services,  Australia wide 
(at no extra charge). 

With 45 YEARS LOCAL EXPERIENCE 

Phone Jeff on 0407 909 181  or  02 6029 2227 

 

Local painter. Mark Gilcrist. Call for a quote. 

0450 982 916. 
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     WANTED VOLUNTEERS TO ASSIST WITH POOL KIOSK. 

CAN YOU SPARE A COUPLE OF HOURS A MONTH DURING THE NEXT 3 
MONTHS TO SELL FOOD AT OUR LOCAL POOL KIOSK? THE KIOSK OPENS FOR A 
COUPLE OF HOURS EACH DAY FROM 4PM TO 6PM. DUE TO A SHORTAGE OF 
HELPERS THE POOL COMMITTEE MAY HAVE TO CLOSE THE KIOSK SOME DAYS 
WHICH WOULD BE A SHAME. IF YOU HAVE CHILDREN WHO USE THE LOCAL 
POOL OR YOU WOULD JUST LIKE TO HELP PLEASE CONTACT: 

PRESIDENT. TIM PARAMORE (0428 686 370) 

VICE PRESIDENT. KAREN OFAK (0419 699 159) 

SECRETARY. JOHN MULLAVEY (0456 650 868) 

ANY ASSISTANCE MOST WELCOME.  GHS POOLS OPEN SATURDAY NOV 10th 

DJs Fine Fast Food  

Dena & Janet took a day off to attend a food Expo 

with over 70 suppliers, so we are looking forward to 

bringing new and exciting things your way.  

Also please call in and have a look at the relaxing 

courtyard upgrade - somewhere nice to sit back with 

friends and have a coffee or lunch. Pizza is served one 

evening Friday or Saturday night. 

There is also a juke box in the dining room with some 

old-time songs of the 60s, 70s & 80s that makes it a 

nice evening to dine in. 

Also inside we are showing a display of some fantastic 

old Walla history, including a drum set belonging to 

Len Hoffman (Matt’s grandfather) from the Walla  

Walla band back in the 50s.  

They have been stored away for many years but now 

are so nice to share.  

We hope you are enjoying our new spring menu! 

– Janet & Dena 

Walla Walla and District Historical Society 

Wendish author visit—Dorothy Brinkmann 

Guest speaker at the Walla Bowling Club on Thursday 8th November, 
at 7.30pm. 

When people think of the original settlers of the town of Walla Walla, 
they generally consider them to be Germans. While they did come 
from the German states during the mid-nineteenth century, most of 
The Trek participants were actually Wendish people (these people are 
also known as Sorbs). 

During the first week of November, Mrs Gertrud Mahling (Trudla  
Malinkowa is her Wendish name) will be visiting Walla as part of her 
tour of places of Wendish interest in Australia. Mrs Mahling is a l 
eading researcher of Wendish heritage at the Sorbian Institute in  
Bautzen, Germany. She has written many books on Wendish heritage. 
One such book was “Shores of Hope” released in German in 1999 and 
in English in 2009. It traces Wendish emigration from Germany to 
many overseas countries in the 1800s.  

Gertrud is the wife and mother of Lutheran pastors. Wendish is the 
first language in their home and her husband still conducts a monthly 
Wendish service in his Bautzen congregation. Mrs Mahling is also  
editor of the Wendish newspaper in Bautzen. 

Her address to the historical society on November 8th will focus on 

Wendish heritage and current Wendish activities in Germany. 

Remembrance Day at  
Walla Walla 

2018 
Walla Walla will have its normal Remem-
brance Day function at the Bicentennial Park 
on Sunday November 11th. There will be 
some items for sale at various places before 
and on this date. 
Everyone is welcome at this function, which 
will start at 10.45am, and last about a half 
hour. 
The program will consist of: 

Flag at half mast 
Short talk about the significance of 

poppies, the date, the conflicts we 
remember on this day. 

Reciting the Ode. 
Bugle playing The Last Post 
One minute's silence  at 11 am 
Bugle playing Reveille 
Raising of the flag 
Wreath laying 
Talk for children or anyone interested 

The flag will be lowered 
and removed at sunset, as 
the bugle plays The Last 
Post.  The person in 
charge is RSL member 
Herb Simpfendorfer. –HS 

Cake Stall 

The next one will 

be held on Sunday 

November 11th at 

2-4pm. A cake or 

slice would be  

appreciated.  

Money raised will 

go to breast  

cancer for pink 

ribbon month 

(October).  

– Dorothy Cremer 

mailto:admin@ceyc.com.au
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November  
Community Diary 
 
Thursday 1st 
Public meeting Walla 
150th anniversary at 
Bowling Club 7.30-
8.30pm 
 
Friday 2nd 
Community gardens 
at SPC 8.30am 
 
Saturday 3rd 
-Lions newspaper pick 
up 
-Croquet 9am 
 
Monday 5th 
-Croquet 9am 
-Mobile library 9am 
-Mainly music 10am 
-Senior Citizens  
meeting at Bowling 
Club 1.30pm 
 
Tuesday 6th 
-Social tennis 9am 
-Red Cross Melbourne 
Cup luncheon at  
Bowling Club 12pm 
-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
-Melbourne Cup Day 
 

Wednesday 7th 
-Ladies’ social bowls 
10am 
-Table tennis at  
Lutheran Hall 7.30pm 
 
Thursday 8th 
Historical society  
guest speaker, Bowl-
ing Club 7.30pm 
 
Friday 9th 
Community gardens 
at SPC 8.30am 
 
Saturday 10th 
Croquet 9am 
 
Sunday 11th 
-Remembrance Day 
-GHC pools open 
-Walla markets at 
Town hall 2-4pm 
 
Monday 12th 
-Croquet 9am 
-Mobile library 9am 
 
Tuesday 13th 
-Social tennis 9am 
-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
 
 
 

Thursday 15th 
Newsletter deadline 
 
Friday 16th 
Community gardens 
at SPC 8.30am 
 
Saturday 17th 
Croquet 9am 
 
Monday 19th 
-Croquet 9am 
-Mobile library 
-Mainly music 10am 
 
Tuesday 20th 
-Social tennis 9am 
-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
 
Wednesday 21st-
Ladies’ social bowls  
10 am 
-Table tennis at  
Lutheran Hall 7.30pm 
-Refugee resettlement 
meeting at SPC 7pm 
 
Thursday 22nd 
Pray for Walla 8pm 
 
Friday 23rd 
Community gardens 
at SPC 8.30am 
 

Saturday 24th 
-Croquet 9am 
 
Monday 26th 
-Croquet 9am 
-Mobile library 9am 
 
Tuesday 27th 
-Social tennis 9am 
-Community exercise 
at Bowling Club 2pm 
 
 
Wednesday 28th 
-Friends of Bi-Cent 
Park 8.30am 
-Free women’s clinic 
at Culcairn Hospital 
9.30am—4pm 
 
Friday 30th 
Community gardens 
at SPC 8.30am  

CHURCH TIMES 
Lutheran Church Walla Walla 

Lutheran Church Walla Walla 
1st & 3rd Sundays 9am 
2nd & 4th Sundays 10:30am 
Sunday School during 10:30am services in 
school term 
Contact: Pastor Dan Mueller 0413 032 455 
 
Lutheran Church Alma Park 
Lutheran Church Alma Park 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 10:30am 
2nd & 4th Sundays 9am 
Contact: Pastor Dan Mueller 0413 032  
455 
 
Baptist Church Market St. Walla Walla 
Every Sunday 10am 
Children`s program provided. 
Contact: Pastor Luke Merriman 0428 287 
414 or Kevin Newbold 6029 2583 
 
Catholic Church Market St. Walla Walla 
1st & 4th Sundays 6pm 
Contact: Father Terence Mahedy 6029 
8363 
 
Anglican Church Balfour St. Culcairn 
9.30am each 1st & 3rd Sunday. Contact: 
Father Bob Done 6026 3691  

Walla Walla Bowling Club 6029 2146: 
Mon to Friday 5pm till closing; Sat 5pm till closing 
Sun 5pm till closing. Catering every Friday Night with 
Bonanza drawn at 8pm. 
 
Walla Store 6029 2231: 
Mon - Fri 8am - 5pm; Sat 8am - 6pm; Sun 8.30am - 
11am. 

Second Hand Rose 6029 2116  

Thurs and Fri 1.30 - 4.30. Sat. 9.30 - 11.30am  

Walla Walla Post Office 6029 2300  

Mon-Fri 9am-5pm 
 

Walla Hotel 6029 2309: 
Mon - Sat - Opening at 11am; Sun - Opens 12 noon 
Kitchen: 
Thursday –Saturday 6.30 - 8.30pm; Sunday 12-2pm 
Meals other times if booked, take-away available. 
 
DJ’s Fine Fast Food 6029 2033: 
Mon-Thurs: 7.30am - 4.30pm; Fridays: 7.30am - 7pm; 
Saturdays: 8.30am - 11.30 am and 5-8pm 
 
Terry White Chemist Walla 6029 2496 
Mon-Fri: 9am - 5pm 

Walla Walla Hair Salon  

Tuesday, Thursday & 
Friday 9am – 5.30pm 

Ph: 02 6029 2277 

Walla 02 6029 2496 

www.facebook.com/
wallapharmacy 

Hume Medical Centre 

Every weekday except  
Tuesday in Walla Walla. 

Ph: 02 6036 2952 

LOCAL BUSINESSES 
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Please send in any special acknowledgements, articles or 
request to be added to the email recipient list to  

wallanewsletter@gmail.com or drop in the box at the  
Walla Store only.  

Walla Website: www.wallawalla.nsw.au.  

-Articles should be received before 12pm on the 15th of each 
month; preferably as early as possible before deadline day.  

-All articles should be kept concise to save space. 
 

Printed by Kotzur Pty Ltd. for the Walla Walla 
Community, 60 Commercial St, WALLA WALLA 
NSW 2659. Postage paid by Community  
Development Committee. Editor Françoise 
McPherson. Committee: Julie Barber, Luke  
Merriman, Herb Simpfendorfer, Elisa  
Bartholomaeus. 

WALLA WALLA CROQUET CLUB NEWS  

Some of our Members are competing in 
Social Days being held by Clubs around 
our District. 

John Durieux was placed third in the Wodonga Social 
Day. Congratulations John. 

We were saddened to hear of the passing of our Club 
Member John Stein. John enjoyed his croquet and will 
be sadly missed. Our sympathy is sent to Pauline and 
family 

Croquet is an excellent game played by people of all 
ages. We are enjoying the nice mornings on Mondays 
and Saturdays playing Croquet. You are very welcome 
to come along and learn our fun game at the Walla 
Bowling Club from 9am. Please wear flat-soled shoes.  
Helen Krause - Secretary 

Lions Club - Newspapers can be left securely 
tied up in bundles, boxes or bags on the verandah 
of the Lions Building next to the double doors or 
they can be collected on the 1st Saturday of the 
month when left at your mail box. 

Do you have old reading glasses that you no longer 

use? Lions Australia collect them, have them 

cleaned, scratches ground out and sent to the  

under-privileged.  

Christmas cakes will be on sale again in early  

December. 

Thank you to those who supported our last catering 

at the Bowling Club. We raised $517.50 for Drought 

Relief. 

The Walla Walla Community Markets are a great place 
to catch up with friends, make new friends and browse 
a range of local products and produce.  

Since the change of day and time to Sunday afternoon 
we have had new stall holders and seen many new  
faces. The markets are held on the 2nd Sunday of each 
month from 2-4pm, at the Walla Town Hall. There are 
regular stalls selling cakes, jam, sauce, eggs, greeting 
cards and locally-grown produce.  

Some new stalls we have had in the last few months 
have had handmade baby clothes, natural cleaning 
products, garden products and pre-loved books and 
toys. We also had pop corn at the last market!  

If you’re interested in having a stall or for more  
information please contacts Elisa Bartholomaeus on 
0431 877 499. 

 

Free Women’s Health Clinics 

Monthly at Culcairn Hospital from 9.30am  – 4pm. 

    31st October, 28th November. 

    More info: 02 6058 1825; Albury Community Health 

Praying for Walla. You’re invited to join us as we pray for 
each other, our community, and the world. We meet on the 
fourth Thursday of every month at Pastor Luke’s (10  
Sunnyside Cres) from 8pm. Our next meetings are 25th Oct, 
and 22nd Nov. For prayer requests please contact Pastor 

Dan Mueller (0413 032 455) or Pastor Luke Merriman 
(0428 287 414). 

Bowling & Recreation Club news 

Sunday trading has commenced opening at 5pm. 

Save the date: Friday 14th December - Bowling Club 

Christmas party further details to come. 

The Bowling & Recreation Club are seeking to employ 

an extra casual bar person. The person must have their 

RSA & RCG certificates and experience in the Bar 

trade. 

Friday night meals have become very popular and we 

would like to invite organisations to go on the roster to 

help out with catering. It is a good way to raise funds 

and give us a variety of groups in the kitchen. 

If you are interested in any of these items, contact the 

Bowling Club at the Bar or call 6029 2146. 

The message you heard from the very beginning is 
this: 

We must love one another. 

1 John 3 v 11 

Congratulations: 66th Wedding Anniversary for Beau & 

Norma Schulz on 29-10-2018. 

http://www.facebook.com/wallapharmacy
http://www.facebook.com/wallapharmacy
http://www.wallawalla.nsw.au
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Walla Walla 

150th Anniversary 2019 
NEWS 
November 2018 

SCHEDULE OF 

CELEBRATION EVENTS 

Friday 25 January 2019 

* Historical display 

* Evening of family entertainment 

Saturday 26 January 2019 

* GHC Australia Day Ceremony 

* Town tours, historical display, etc 

* German Festival— food, beer and 

   entertainment 

Sunday 27 January 2019 

* Community Thanksgiving Celebration 

* Community Picnic Lunch 

* Vintage harvester demonstration 

* Town tours, historical display, etc 

Monday 28 January 2019 

* Street Parade followed by lunch at 

   sportsground 

Saturday 9 November 2019 

* Final celebration event. TBA 

MANY THANKS TO 

OUR SUPPORTERS!  We’re encouraging 

local businesses and others to get behind the 

celebrations. Thanks to the following for their 

financial support to date: 

 Kotzur’s 

 Nissan Australia 

 Holden 

 NSW Government 

 C.L. Hoffmann & Co 

 PJN Sheds 

 Lieschke Bus Lines 

 Mickan Bros. 

 DJ’s Fine Fast Food 

 Jacobs Contract Harvesting 

 Terry White Chemmart Walla 

 WAW Credit Union 

 Walla Hair Salon 

150th ANNIVERSARY—PUBLIC 

MEETING 

Thursday 1 November, 7:30pm to 8:30pm,  

Walla Walla Bowling & Rec Club 

The organising committee would like to invite the community to come along to a 

public meeting to hear about: 

 what celebration events are planned for the January 2019 long weekend, and 

 how you can volunteer to help with the running of various events 

The January weekend of celebrations will have something 

for everyone and we trust that the community will get behind 

the various events to make our anniversary a huge success. 

We hope you’re as excited as we are! 

Get Involved... 
HISTORICAL DISPLAY 

Over the January weekend there will be a 

historical display in the town hall and we’re 

looking for artifacts and items of interest. 

You can even set up your own display. 

Contact Tony Brinkmann on 0459 292 296 

for more information.  

SCARECROWS 

We’re looking to the community to create 

scarecrows to use as decorations at the 

sportsground for the January celebrations. 

Why not give it a go. Contact Michael 

Hueske on 0488 018 077 for more info. 

PLAN TO ATTEND, TELL OTHERS 

Make sure you’ve cleared your diary for 

the long weekend next January. There will 

be celebration events from Friday evening 

right through to Monday arvo and we hope 

you’re planning to participate in the 

festivities. Don’t forget to invite your 

relatives and friends. 

 

The schedule of celebration events is listed 

on the top left portion of this page. 

 

TREK RE-RUN HUGE SUCCESS 

Ebenezer to Walla Walla (7-12 Oct) 

What an event to kick of the celebrations! 

From 7 to 12 October, 93 trekkers made 

their way from South Australia to Walla 

Walla following the path of the original 

settlers. For many of the participants, 

doing the trek re-run was their way of 

honouring the dedication and foresight of 

those early settlers back in 1868. 

 

We’ll have a story and photos of the Trek 

Re-Run in the December Community 

Newsletter. If the success of this event is 

anything to go by, then next January is 

going to be out of this world. 

CELEBRATION INFO 

Keeping up to date... 

Information about the upcoming celebrations 
can be found on the Anniversary Information 
Board next to the chemist in Commercial St. 
 
If you prefer to be online you can get info 
from the Walla Walla 150th Anniversary 
Facebook page or go to wallawalla.nsw.au 

and follow the 150 Anniversary links. 7 

 

DISCLAIMER 

The opinions stated in this newsletter are those of the 

contributors and not necessarily representative of the 

editor, the newsletter committee, Kotzur Pty Ltd or, the 

Walla Walla Community Development Committee.  

Where there are space limitations, the editor may need 

to edit or omit articles. The editor will not be held  

responsible for any errors.   

URGENT NEEDS: 

Lifeline 13 11 14 

Beyond Blue 1300 224 636 
Mensline Australia 1300 789 978. 

MAINLY MUSIC 
 

For parents and children under school age. 
At the Baptist Church, 5 Market St. 

1st and 3rd Mondays of every month at 10am. 
Enjoy singing, music time, morning tea and  

playtime. 
Cost: $5 per family. 

0473 883 376 

Walla North Walla Tennis Club         

Ken Weeding 

The Walla North Walla Tennis Club extends their sincere 
condolences to Diane and the Weeding family on the recent 
passing of Ken. Ken was awarded life membership of the 
Walla Walla Tennis Club in 1982. Ken was not only a good 
tennis player but contributed greatly to the development of 
the tennis club and the sportsground as well. In recent 
times, when we were digging trenches at the sportsground 
we were aware of the problem of hitting underground 
pipes. The common saying was “Ask Ken Weeding, he would 
know!”  

Volunteers are vitally important in small country towns and 
Ken Weeding was a damn good one!  

Committee and members of  the Walla 

North Walla Tennis Club 


